PFC Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – June 21, 2007
Location: Menlo Innovations, 410 N. Fourth Avenue, top floor.

Attendance

Board Members: Linda Diane Feldt, President; Chris Good, Vice President; George Esler, Secretary; Pete Schermerhorn, Treasurer; Katie Wimsatt, Anjanette Bunce, Laura Trumbull. 

Ken Charboneau, PFC General Manager
Kevin Sharp, PFC Marketing Manager
Andrea Dunathan, PFC Member-Owner, facilitating the meeting

John Austin, Board administrative assistant, recording minutes

Guests:

Laura Meisler, PFC Director of Outreach & Education, Miriam Meisler, Sol Metz, Jessica Lieberman, and other PFC Member-Owners interested in the Israeli products boycott referendum.
Call to order - 6:30 PM by Linda Diane

Agenda Review - Approval of the 5/10/07 executive session minutes was added to the regular agenda between Quarterly discussion of Board development needs and Task List/Parking Lot clean-up. 

Announcements - Chris reminded directors of the Cooperative Board Leadership Development seminar in July and will circulate another reminder in e-mail.  Linda Diane has had a chance to talk with each director individually and is encouraged by the talent and energy of this new board. 


A completed Conflict of Interest Statement & Disclosure Form was received from Pete Schermerhorn by Board Secretary George Esler.  The forms, now having been received from all Directors, will be placed in the Board file at the PFC office.
Member Comment - Sol Metz spoke from personal observation of the plight of the Palestinians.  Jessica Lieberman expressed concern about the appropriateness of a boycott, and asked to help with drafting the con statement for the ballot.  Others requested that the progress of the Board’s referendum discussions be made available.  

Consent Agenda - L.2 Treatment of Staff was removed from the consent agenda for discussion in July.  All Directors having reviewed and understood the remaining materials, Katie moved approval of the revised consent agenda: minutes of the 5/10/07 Board meeting, GM monitoring reports L.5 GM Succession and L.7 Compensation & Benefits, and Board self-monitoring report G.5 Committee Principles. George supported, motion carried 7-0.

Referendum Process - A petition calling for membership referendum on a PFC boycott of Israeli goods having received enough validated member signatures (7% of the membership) according to Bylaw 4.7, the Board reviewed the report from the Ad hoc Boycott Committee (Linda Diane, Katie, Anjanette, and Laura) and discussed its eleven proposals individually.  Action taken:

Item 1: Voting will be conducted from September 1 through September 30, 2007 by in-store balloting.  The voting period will not be extended.  Chris so moved, Laura supported, approved 6-0 with Katie abstaining.

Item 2: If a quorum of the Membership (10%) is not achieved in voting during that period the issue will be decided by the Board.  Chris so moved, Katie supported, approved 7-0.

Item 4: For their votes to be counted, individuals must be PFC Members in good standing by the end of the business day on 7/31/07 and remain members in good standing throughout the voting period.  This will be monitored by designated PFC Staff.  Anjanette so moved, Chris supported, approved 7-0.

Items 6-8:

6. The process for ballot validation will be the same as for the yearly board elections with the inclusion that ballots from lapsed Members and Members who are not still current on September 30 will be invalidated.

7. An additional reminder of the referendum will be published in the August edition of the PFC Newsletter with language to be agreed upon at the July 12 Board meeting.  This information, including the introduction to the referendum, and pro and con arguments, will also be posted on the PFC web site as soon as possible after that meeting.

8. A ballot in the form of a PDF file will be available for downloading from the PFC web site.  Ballots mailed to the store will be accepted provided they are received on or before the last day of voting - September 30, 2007.  PFC Staff can mail a blank ballot to a Member who requests it.  No fax or e-mail ballots will be allowed.  Notice of the above will be included in the August PFC Newsletter.

Chris moved items 6-8, Katie supported, approved 7-0.

Report items 3, 5, and 9-11 were tabled and may be discussed by the Board at the July 12 meeting.

General Manager Report – Ken expanded on the written report he supplied for the meeting and answered questions from the Board.  He clarified sales numbers and noted that as the new POS system was installed in August of 2006, beginning this August reports showing year-to-year comparisons can be generated more quickly, with less manual work.

Monitoring Reports L.1, L.4.1-9, and L.6 - Discussion was postponed until July due to time constraints.

Board training/development on expansion - The Development Committee, when constituted, will arrange a training/orientation on expansion.  Selected Member-Owners may be invited to participate.

G.7.11 policy on executive sessions - Discussion was postponed until July due to time constraints.

Committee Assignments - board members & charters - Bylaw, physical plant, and annual meeting committees may be added to the current list of possible committees.  The need for an expansion committee may emerge from the expansion training/orientation.  Directors spoke informally of their interests in the work of past committees though votes were not taken, no committees were charged, and no formal assignments were made.

Member Linkage: Chris, Katie, Anjanette, Laura

Development: Anjanette (possible chair), Katie

Audit: Pete (as Treasurer, likely chair)

GM Evaluation: Linda Diane, George

Charters for various committees will be considered for approval at the July meeting.

Pete noted, from his experience at the recent CCMA convention, that many co-ops have a policy governance committee. 

Quarterly discussion of Board development needs - Katie reiterated the need for training/orientation on expansion.  She also emphasized the importance of proceeding with monitoring training arrangements for the Board and GM.  The Development Committee will follow up on making those arrangements.


Laura expressed the need for fuller orientation of new directors to better familiarize them with board procedures and current issues.  She felt the 5/3 training/orientation was excellent but not extensive enough.  Several directors supported this observation.


There was also wide support for allowing some Board “brainstorming” time soon.

Minutes of 5/10 executive session (added during Agenda Review) - Postponed until July due to time constraints.

Task List (&Parking Lot) clean-up - Directors reviewed their Current Task List, removing some items that were complete or now considered irrelevant.  The Parking Lot (List of Pending Agenda Issues) may be reviewed in a similar fashion at the July meeting.

Task Review - The CURRENT BOARD OF DIRECTORS TASK LIST may be viewed on line at http://groups.google.com/group/pfcbod-archive
Future Meetings - Thursday, July 12, 6:30PM at Menlo Innovations, 410 N. 4th Ave., top floor.  Directors will gather at PFC for dinner at 5:45.

Attendance - There were no attendance issues.

Meeting Evaluation - Comments were offered around the table.

Positives: 

· much was accomplished

· participation and interaction was good

· live, face-to-face discussion builds group identity

· reached consensus on several contentious issues in a calm and mutually respectful fashion

· excellent facilitation by Andrea  

Changes for the future:

· better timeliness with meeting materials to allow for adequate preparation

· time to talk about what was learned at the CCMA convention

· more effective committee use this year

· clarification of GM’s role at Board meetings

Adjournment – The Board adjourned the meeting by acclamation at 9:15PM.

Materials considered by the Board at this meeting may be viewed on line at: http://groups.google.com/group/pfcbod-archive
Respectfully submitted by George Esler, Board Secretary
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